




















National Regulations and Standards

The standard of “Environmentally conscious design----Integrating environmental aspect 

into design and development of electrotechnical products” (GB/T 21273-2007) was published in 

2007 by SAC/TC297/SC2 secretariat. This standard is identical to IEC Guide 114:2005, which is 

published by IEC/ACEA in 2005. The following is an introduction to the standard. 







International Regulations and Standards

From April to July, the implementation of RoHS and REACH made new development. EU 

made an announcement to cancel the exemption of Dec-PBDE on April 1st, but the exemption 

lasted till end of June. In 2008/385/EC, three items were added in the exemption list. REACH is 

executed from June 1st. The pre-registration stage is from June 1st to Nov. 30th, 2008. Companies 

making pre-registration may enjoy some benefits.







From mid April to the end of June, IEC TC111 promulgated 10 working documents, 

reporting the latest development and information of TC111. The new proposal of HWG4 on “End 

of life recyclability and recoverability calculation and information exchange for environmentally 

conscious design of electrical and electronic equipment” was circulated for comments. The 

results showed 18 P members supported for the new proposal while 6 disagreed. The draft 

PAS proposal of HWG3 on “sampling procedure for chemical analysis of restricted substances 

in electrotechnical products” was submitted for comments. 12 P members approved, and 11 

disagreed. The first CD of “Material declaration for electrical and electronic products” was 

finished by WG1 and invited comments. The next plenary meeting of IEC TC111 will be held in 

Jeju Island, Korea from 14th to 17th October 2008. Attendants are requested to register before 

12th September, 2008.





On the founding meeting of SAC/TC297, Koichi Mori, the chairman of IEC TC111 gave 

an introduction to the status of IEC TC111. The member countries, working groups, and the 

development of standards are reported in his speech. The following is a translated version of his 

speech.










